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Beginning of the School Year Mass 

Tomorrow, Friday 9th February, we will be celebrating our 

Beginning of the School Year Mass at 10:30am. All families 

are invited to attend. 

 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to the Peters family (Stella 

Yr 2 and Lily Yr Prep) on the birth of 

Francesca Eve who arrived safely last 

Thursday night. Welcome to the Corpus Christi School 

family Francesca! 

 

Big Brekky  

As a celebration and welcome to the 

new school year we have organised a 

Big Brekky for Friday 16th February 

commencing at 8:00am. All families 

are welcome to join us for breakfast in 

the central courtyard and feast upon a 

range of danishes, fruit, sausages, juice 

and tea and coffee (a Coffee Van will 

be on site). It will be a time to catch-up, meet new people and 

just enjoy the new year. The event will be hosted in 

conjunction with our PFA and should be a fantastic event. We 

hope to see you all there! 

 

We will be asking for a gold coin donation (per person) which 

we will be collecting for Project Compassion as our first 

Social Justice action for the year. 

 

Also if you are able to assist with the cooking of the sausages 

and general set up from about 7:15am, please complete the 

attached reply slip and return it to me by next Wednesday 14th 

February.   

 

Absentees 

Please note that it is a requirement that parents notify the 

school (preferably in writing) of all instances when their child 

may be absent for all or part of a day. This can be easily done 

via our school app. Alternatively,  you can contact the school 

office by phone to report an abscence. 

Upcoming Calendar Events  
(Including Extra Curricula Activities/Celebrations) 

February 
9th  Beginning of School Year Mass @10:30am  

12th  Promotional Photo Shoot 

14th Ash Wednesday Mass 10:30am 

 Year Prep Assessments  

16th Big Brekky 8:00am 

19th Year 3/4 Gymnastics Program at FCGC 

21st  Year Prep Assessments 

 PFA Meeting @ 7:00pm 

26th Year 3/4 Gymnastics Program at FCGC 

27th  Year Prep Learning Conferences 2-6:30pm 

March  
5th Year 3/4 Gymnastics Program at FCGC 

9th Footscray District Cross Country 

 Championships: Footscray Park 9:00-12:00 

12th Labour Day Public Holiday 

14th Combined Schools (Corpus Christi, 

 Annunciation & St Augustine’s) Celebration 

 Day 

16th Yr 5/6 Kanga Cricket Gala Day 10:00-1:00 

19th School Photo Day 

26th Year 3/4 Gymnastics Program at FCGC 

 Year 6 Confirmation Family Night: 7:00pm 
  

   Unity 

By Cleo V. Swarat  

I dreamed I stood in a studio 

And watched two sculptors there, 

The clay they used was a young child’s mind 

And they fashioned it with care. 

One was a teacher: 

the tools she used were books and music and 

art; 

One was a parent 

With a guiding hand and gentle loving heart. 

And when at last their work was done, 

They were proud of what they had wrought. 

For the things they had worked into the child 

Could never be sold or bought! 

And each agreed she would have failed 

if she had worked alone. 

For behind the parent stood the school,  

and behind the teacher stood the home! 

Term 1 Week 2 
8th February 2018 
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ICT Student Access Agreement  

Last week you will have received our Student Information and Communication Technology Usage Policy and 

the Information & Communications Technology Student Access Agreement form for your child. 

 

Please take the time to discuss with your child the agreement and once signed by both parent and child, return 

the form to your child’s teacher.  

 

We ask that forms are returned this week so that complete access to students can be granted. 

 

CareMonkey   
A reminder that we use CareMonkey for collecting medical 

information for students, communicating excursions, 

gathering permissions and so on.  It provides parents the 

opportunity to update medical information promptly and 

accurately while providing the school with instant access to 

the emergency information provided by you.  

 

All new parents would have already received an invitation to 

join CareMonkey, via email, and enter details for your 

child/children.  By following the instructions, you can  also 

add additional details such as required medication and 

teratment for various medical conditions your child may 

have. It’s really easy to use. You just need to monitor your 

email account regularly for school communicated 

excursions and ‘grant permission’ where necessary. 

 

Just follow this link http://support.caremonkey.com/care-

profiles/help-for-users/how-does-a-user-add-other-

conditionsdisabilities 

 

Calendar Dates 

Our school Calendar is available and can be accessed via our 

website or via our school app. Please check regularly for 

updates and new events. For new families to the school we 

recommend you download our app via iTunes or Google 

Play store. 

 

This app also allows you to easily submit student absences 

and allows you to receive important ‘push notifications’ 

from us. 

 

Sharing of Food 

It is important to remind all children and families that at no 

time should children be sharing food with other children 

during eating times. We have a number of children with food 

allergies so, for the safety of all, we ask all families to 

reiterate the importance, with their children, of not sharing 

food with others. 

 

Throughout the year, children may bring lolly bags to school 

to share with their classmates to celebrate their birthday; 

however we ask that these be distributed by the class teacher 

at home time and are only eaten with the permission of 

parents. Please do not bring cakes to school. 

 

 

 

 

http://support.caremonkey.com/care-profiles/help-for-users/how-does-a-user-add-other-conditionsdisabilities
http://support.caremonkey.com/care-profiles/help-for-users/how-does-a-user-add-other-conditionsdisabilities
http://support.caremonkey.com/care-profiles/help-for-users/how-does-a-user-add-other-conditionsdisabilities


  

Building Program 

This week we received final approval from the Committee of Management to commence Stage 3 of our Building 

Program.  The development of Stage 3 of our Master Plan will enable our vision of having all year levels housed 

in Learning Neighbourhoods by the end of the 2018 school year with the establishment of our new Year 1/2 

Learning Neighbourhood. 

 

The project reflects our strong commitment to creating and sustaining a Performance and Development Culture 

as we continue to strive to embed the practice of Contemporary Learning and Teaching.  Improving teacher 

pedagogical competence and confidence has been a significant part of our continual improvement agenda at 

Corpus Christi School.  The development of our Learning Neighbourhoods, which has taken place through the 

progression of the Master Plan, along with the professional learning required to ‘teach’ in these purpose built 

environments have undoubtedly had a profound effect on the development of our teachers which subsequently 

accounts for further enhanced student learning outcomes.  

 

Our Learning Neighbourhood structure enables us to: 

 develop and maintain highly structured and settled learning environments 

 differentiate learning by explicitly teaching all children at point of need (using assessment data to track 

student success, target areas of need and evaluate their ‘teacher effectiveness’) 

 give and receive immediate feedback on our teaching 

 

The Stage 3 design also provides additional benefit and scope. That being: 

 the upgrade of our Prep Learning Neighbourhood: To utilise available space to transform the area and 

floor plan to be truly flexible and collaborative and far more conducive to the contemporary, 

differentiated learning and teaching we have spent so much time investigating and implementing 

 the relocation and redevelopment of the Library: Allowing the development of a state of the art student 

and teacher resource facility along with teacher planning area, withdrawal space and flexible 

meeting/presentation space  

 upgrade of toilet facilities: it makes perfect sense to refurbish our student amenities, which are housed 

in the same building as our Prep Learning Neighbourhood, while works are in progress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a wonderful week 

God Bless 

 

 

Anthony Hyde (Principal)  

 

This project, which will commence in Term 2 and should be complete by the 

end of the year, will also allow us to continue to enact the Vision for Catholic 

Education in the Archdiocese of Melbourne as articulated in the Catholic 

Education Office Melbourne’s Learning Centred Schools, A Sacred 

Landscape: Learning and Teaching Framework. 

 

As you can see by the drawings, it is a huge scope of work and there are exciting 

times ahead! 
 



  

 

Spotlight on: 
 

The Year 5/6 Community 

 

 

 
 
This term, the Year 5/6 Community is focusing on emotions and how we show them. This week in 
particular we have been looking at the various emotions we might feel in just one day. Depending on 
the situation we might feel positive, negative or even have mixed emotions.  
 
The students brainstormed a wide range of positive and negative emotions, including what they look, 
sound and feel like. We explored many new emotions that we may not have thought of, therefore 
expanding our emotional vocabulary. The more emotions we are familiar with, the better we become 
at expressing how we are feeling to others, but also helping those in need.  
 
Here are a few snap shots from our Wellbeing session this week. Can you guess the emotions that 
the Year 5/6 students are showing? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Big Brekky Helper 

 
I…………………………. am available to assist with the Big Brekky set up and BBQ on Friday 16th February 

from 7:15am. 

 

Signed: ………………………………. 

February   

Ava Balart 4
th

  

Sophie Cataldo 8
th

   

Mia Crawford 10
th

   

   

   

   

   

Prep N  All of Prep N 
Prep V  All of Prep V 
Year 1/2 C  Giang Khong 
Year 1/2 H  Michael Fisher  
Year 3/4 C            Tom Taylor 
Year 3/4 L  Leoness Latu 
Year 3/4 Z  Zaira Coppleman 
Year 5/6 B  Leo Hollis 
Year 5/6 S  James Nguyen 

Year 5/6 M  Lucas Russell 



  

OSHClub News 
After School Care Program  
 

 
Hi families; we’ve had a really busy week already, with 28 children at After School Care this Tuesday. We have a 
maximum capacity of 30 children, so book your Tuesdays well in advance if you can. If you miss the 24 hour online 
booking cut off, you can call head office on 1300 395 735 and they will add your child to the roll. You can also send us a 
text message on 0401 501 661 and we will add your child manually, though a late booking fee will apply. 
 
Please remember we are unable to release children to anyone not listed as a contact in their OSHClub enrolment form. 
If you are sending an unauthorised person to collect your child, we need authorisation in writing – please send a text 
message including the FULL NAME of the person collecting your child and inform them that they will be required to 
produce photo ID at collection. If you anticipate this person collecting your child more than once, the easiest thing is to 
add this person to your enrolment form. Please also note that we cannot release children to anyone under 18 years old. 
 
So far we have only had one request on the blank planner, so we will be making paper kites next week (thanks for the 
request, Andy S). I will continue to encourage the children to request activities. After School Care is the children’s leisure 
time. We want it to be as enjoyable as possible for them, and the best way to ensure this is for them to ask for what 
they want. Please encourage your children to make requests for activities – you can even pop in on a non-OSHClub-day 
when you collect your children so they can add requests to the planner.  
 
We are thinking about introducing a borrowing system at OSHClub and the current feedback question at the sign-out 
desk is “would you and your children like to be able to borrow books, toys and games from OSHClub?” Please let us 
know. We always welcome your feedback on any topic. Write us a note, send us an email or text, or have a chat to us in 
the OSHClub room. 
 
All children who attend OSHClub have a portfolio which contains observations written by staff and, in some cases, 
artwork samples produced during after school care. You are always welcome to stay for a while when you collect your 
children to play with them, look at the Reflection Scrapbook, your child/ren's portfolio, or our Quality Improvement 
Plan.  
 
REMINDERS: If you need to cancel ASC please do so on the internet 24 hours in advance, otherwise leave a message 
on 0401 501 661 on the day, or pop in to let staff know you are collecting your child so that we know where the 
children are. OSHClub is open 3:00-6:00pm. There is a $2/minute fee for each family that is picked up after 6pm. 
 

       Information for Families  

 OSHClub program phone: 0401 501 661 

Coordinator: Kristen  Assistant: Emilia (Milly)  

OSHClub Customer Service: 1300 395 735 oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember enrolling is Free!! Please create an account online at 

www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on-the-day bookings please 

contact Kristen on 0401 501 661. 
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